National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number H page 206

County	Str No	Structure Name	Date	Superstructure	Score
Pinal	00500	San Manuel Railroad Overpass	1957	steel I-beam stringer	23
Pinal	00501	Florence Bridge	1957	steel I-beam stringer	49
Pinal	00546	McClellan Wash Bridge	1931	concrete slab	26
Pinal	00572	Picacho Peak Overpass	1960	concrete rigid frame	12
Pinal	00573	Picacho Peak Overpass	1960	concrete rigid frame	12
Pinal	00578	Wash Bridge	1960	concrete slab	06
Pinal	00579	High Line Canal Bridge	1920	concrete slab	15
Pinal	00592	Red Rock Underpass	1959	concrete deck girder	17
Pinal	00608	Tucson Wash Bridge	1960	steel I-beam stringer	14
Pinal	00610	McClellan Wash Bridge	1960	concrete slab	19
Pinal	00611	Santa Cruz Wash Bridge	1960	concrete slab	19
Pinal	00616	Mineral Creek Bridge	1962	steel I-beam stringer	18
Pinal	00634	Zapata Wash Bridge	1961	concrete slab	14
Pinal	00635	Gila River Bridge	1961	concrete slab	24
Pinal	00644	Casa Grande Canal Bridge	1961	prestressed concrete deck girder	04
Pinal	00664	San Pedro River Bridge	1961	steel I-beam stringer	15
Pinal	00669	Casa Grande Canal Bridge	1961	prestressed concrete deck girder	10
Pinal	00771	Pinal Air Park Underpass	1964	steel I-beam stringer	15
Pinal	00943	Battaglia Road Underpass	1963	steel I-beam stringer	26
Pinal	01048	Picacho Overpass	1959	steel I-beam stringer	12
Pinal	01062	Casa Grande Underpass	1963	concrete rigid frame	21
Pinal	01063	Hidden Valley Underpass	1962	steel I-beam stringer	15
Pinal	01064	Mendell Wash Bridge	1961	concrete slab	14
Pinal	01065	Mendell Wash Bridge	1961	concrete slab	14
Pinal	01066	Wash Bridge	1961	concrete slab	14
Pinal	01067	Wash Bridge	1961	concrete slab	14
Pinal	01068	Smith Road Overpass	1962	concrete slab	12
Pinal	01069	Smith Road Overpass	1962	concrete slab	12
Pinal	01533	Wash Bridge	1930	concrete slab	29
Pinal	03164	San Tan Canal Bridge	1926	concrete deck girder	45
Pinal	03165	Sacaton Dam Bridge	1925	concrete deck girder	77
Pinal	04123	Culvert	1930	concrete box culvert	22
Pinal	04125	Culvert	1930	concrete box culvert	22
Pinal	04127	Culvert	1930	concrete box culvert	12
Pinal	04132	Culvert	1937	concrete box culvert	18
Pinal	04133	Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	03
Pinal	04134	Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	12
Pinal	04135	Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	12
Pinal	04136	Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	13
Pinal	04137	Culvert	1938	concrete box culvert	09
Pinal	04138	Culvert	1941	concrete box culvert	06
Pinal	04140	Culvert	1939	concrete box culvert	04
Pinal	04375	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	08
Pinal	04376	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	09

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number H page 207

County	Str No	Structure Name	Date	Superstructure	Score
Pinal	04377	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	10
Pinal	04378	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	11
Pinal	04379	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	10
Pinal	04380	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	08
Pinal	04381	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	08
Pinal	04382	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	08
Pinal	04383	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	08
Pinal	04384	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	09
Pinal	04385	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	09
Pinal	04386	Livesay Wash Culvert	1963	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	04539	Hammock Wash Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	04540	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	06
Pinal	04541	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	04542	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	04543	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	04544	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	04
Pinal	04545	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	04546	Culvert	1946	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	04547	Culvert	1946	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04548	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	03
Pinal	04549	Culvert	1957	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04550	Culvert	1957	concrete box culvert	06
Pinal	04551	Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	06
Pinal	04552	Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	06
Pinal	04625	Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04626	Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04627	Florence Canal Culvert	1953	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04628	Casa Grande Canal Culvert	1931	concrete box culvert	08
Pinal	04629	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04630	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	09
Pinal	04631	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04632	San Tan Canal Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04633	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	04634	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04635	Culvert	1932	concrete box culvert	13
Pinal	04636	Culvert	1933	concrete box culvert	07
Pinal	04637	Culvert	1933	concrete box culvert	07
Pinal	04638	Culvert	1933	concrete box culvert	07
Pinal	04640	Culvert	1933	concrete box culvert	07
Pinal	04641	Culvert	1933	concrete box culvert	07
Pinal	04642	RWCD Canal Culvert	1933	concrete box culvert	08
Pinal	04643	Culvert	1933	concrete box culvert	07
Pinal	04644	Culvert	1933	concrete box culvert	07
Pinal	04645	Culvert	1933	concrete box culvert	07

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number H page 208

County	Str No	Structure Name	Date	Superstructure	Score
Pinal	04646	Culvert	1933	concrete box culvert	06
Pinal	04647	Culvert	1933	concrete box culvert	08
Pinal	04650	Culvert	1933	concrete box culvert	08
Pinal	04734	Twentynine Wash Culvert	1955	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04736	Tascal Ravine Culvert	1955	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	04738	Suffering Wash Culvert	1939	concrete box culvert	14
Pinal	04739	Culvert	1939	concrete box culvert	10
Pinal	04740	Durham Wash Culvert	1939	concrete box culvert	14
Pinal	04741	Culvert	1939	concrete box culvert	10
Pinal	04742	Bogard Wash Culvert	1939	concrete box culvert	14
Pinal	04743	Culvert	1939	concrete box culvert	11
Pinal	04744	Culvert	1946	concrete box culvert	11
Pinal	04745	Culvert	1946	concrete box culvert	10
Pinal	04746	Culvert	1946	concrete box culvert	14
Pinal	04747	Culvert	1946	concrete box culvert	18
Pinal	04748	Culvert	1946	concrete box culvert	14
Pinal	04749	Tom Mix Wash Culvert	1946	concrete box culvert	18
Pinal	04750	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	14
Pinal	04751	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	14
Pinal	04752	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	16
Pinal	04753	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	16
Pinal	04754	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	12
Pinal	04755	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	18
Pinal	04756	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	14
Pinal	04757	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	14
Pinal	04758	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	15
Pinal	04759	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	17
Pinal	04760	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	14
Pinal	04761	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	11
Pinal	04762	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	14
Pinal	04763	Paisano Wash Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	14
Pinal	04764	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	15
Pinal	04765	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	18
Pinal	04766	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	15
^D inal	04767	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	14
^D inal	04768	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	15
Pinal	04769	Culvert	1946	concrete box culvert	15
Pinal	04770	Culvert	1946	concrete box culvert	14
Pinal	04771	Culvert	1946	concrete box culvert	14
Pinal	04772	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	01
Pinal	04773	Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04774	Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04775	Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04776	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	00

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number H page 209

County	Str No	Structure Name	Date	Superstructure	Score
Pinal	04777	Culvert	1951	concrete box culvert	06
Pinal	04778	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04779	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04780	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04781	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04782	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04783	Culvert	1951	concrete box culvert	05
Pinal	04784	Culvert	1951	concrete box culvert	06
Pinal	04785	Culvert	1952	concrete box culvert	06
Pinal	04786	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04787	Culvert	1957	concrete box culvert	12
Pinal	04788	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04789	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	04790	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05047	Culvert	1955	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05048	Culvert	1955	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05049	Culvert	1955	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05050	Culvert	1955	concrete box culvert	01
Pinal	05051	Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05052	Culvert	1958	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05053	Culvert	1958	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05054	Steamboat Wash Culvert	1958	concrete box culvert	03
Pinal	05055	Culvert	1958	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05056	Culvert	1958	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05057	Kane Spring Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05058	Hackberry Gulch Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05059	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05060	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05124	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05307	Culvert	1934	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05308	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05309	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05310	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05311	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05312	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05313	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05314	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05315	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	11
Pinal	05316	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	11
Pinal	05317	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	08
Pinal	05318	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	08
Pinal	05480	Culvert	1963	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05482	Culvert	1963	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05484	Culvert	1963	concrete box culvert	00

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number H page 210

County	Str No	Structure Name	Date	Superstructure	Score
Pinal	05486	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	03
Pinal	05488	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05490	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05492	Culvert	1950	concrete box culvert	03
Pinal	05494	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	05
Pinal	05496	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	04
Pinal	05498	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	03
Pinal	05500	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	04
Pinal	05502	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	03
Pinal	05504	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	05506	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05508	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05510	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	03
Pinal	05512	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05514	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	05516	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	05518	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	03
Pinal	05520	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	05522	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	06048	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	06049	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	06083	Culvert	1962	steel multiplate culvert	14
Pinal	06084	Culvert	1962	steel multiplate culvert	14
Pinal	06125	Culvert	1932	concrete box culvert	13
Pinal	06126	Culvert	1932	concrete box culvert	12
Pinal	06127	Culvert	1933	concrete box culvert	08
Pinal	06340	Culvert	1963	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	06816	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	06830	Culvert	1941	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	07712	Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	12
Pinal	07713	Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	03
Pinal	07714	Smelter Wash Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	11
Pinal	07715	Cottonwood Wash Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	11
Pinal	07905	Weekes Wash Bridge	1930	concrete slab	30
Pinal	07907	Culvert	1930	concrete box culvert	19
Pinal	08050	South Side Canal Bridge	1921	timber stringer	08
Pinal	08073	Casa Grande Canal Bridge	1940	concrete slab	10
Pinal	08141	Florence-Casa Grande Canal Bridge	1940	concrete slab	01
Pinal	08208	Pima Lateral Canal Bridge	1936	concrete slab	07
Pinal	08211	Pima Lateral Canal Bridge	1940	timber stringer	06
Pinal	08212	Pima Lateral Canal Bridge	1960	concrete slab	00
Pinal	08213	Pima Lateral Canal Bridge	1940	timber stringer	05
Pinal	08215	Florence-Casa Grande Canal Bridge	1936	concrete deck girder	35
Pinal	08436	Casa Grande Canal Bridge	1940	timber stringer	01

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number H page 211

County	Str No	Structure Name	Date	Superstructure	Score
Pinal	08437	Casa Grande Canal Bridge	1960	concrete slab	00
Pinal	08439	Sand Tanks Wash Bridge	1940	concrete slab	11
^D inal	08440	Queen Creek Bridge	1920	concrete filled spandrel Luten arch	70
Pinal	08441	Kelvin Bridge	1917	concrete filled spandrel Luten arch	57
Pinal	08442	Winkelman Bridge	1916	concrete filled spandrel Luten arch	62
Pinal	08479	Magma Avenue Bridge	1919	concrete filled spandrel arch	32
Pinal	09055	Santa Cruz River Bridge	1963	concrete slab	03
Pinal	09056	Culvert	1963	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	09057	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	09058	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	03
Pinal	09059	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	09061	Florence-Casa Grande Canal Bridge	1961	concrete slab	12
Pinal	09062	Bogart Wash Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	02
Pinal	09063	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	08
Pinal	09064	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	09
Pinal	09065	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	09
Pinal	09066	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	12
Pinal	09067	Santa Rosa Wash Bridge	1957	concrete slab	01
Pinal	09068	Culvert	1958	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	09069	Culvert	1958	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	09070	Santa Cruz Wash Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	09071	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	09072	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	09073	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	00
Pinal	09080	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	03
Pinal	09081	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	03
Pinal	09088	Pima Lateral Canal Bridge	1935	steel I-beam stringer	07
Pinal	abd.	Queen Creek Bridge	1921	concrete two-rib open spandrel arch	83
Pinal	abd.	Mineral Creek Bridge	1923	concrete filled spandrel Luten arch	55
Pinal	abd.	Devils Canyon Bridge	1922	concrete filled spandrel arch	61
Santa Cruz	00325	Portrero Canyon Bridge	1949	concrete slab	14
Santa Cruz	00353	Agua Fria Canyon Bridge	1951	concrete slab	14
Santa Cruz	00354	Peck Canyon Bridge	1951	concrete slab	14
Santa Cruz	00404	Sopori River Bridge	1929	concrete deck girder	32
Santa Cruz	00412	Cumero Canyon Bridge	1954	concrete slab	17
Santa Cruz	00424	Santa Cruz River Bridge	1955	steel I-beam stringer	16
Santa Cruz	00491	Wash Bridge	1957	concrete slab	15
Santa Cruz	00946	Fort Canyon Wash Bridge	1930	concrete deck girder	17
Santa Cruz	02058	Peck Canyon Bridge	1930	concrete slab	27
Santa Cruz	03270	Bear Creek Bridge	1954	concrete slab	01
Santa Cruz	03271	Cave Creek Bridge	1955	concrete slab	00
Santa Cruz	03371	Madera Canyon Bridge	1950	concrete slab	08
Santa Cruz	03372	Madera Canyon Bridge	1950	concrete slab	08
Santa Cruz	04506	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	03

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number H page 212

County	Str No	Structure Name	Date	Superstructure	Score
Santa Cruz	04507	Culvert	1938	concrete box culvert	06
Santa Cruz	04508	Sand Canyon Culvert	1938	concrete box culvert	06
Santa Cruz	04509	Three R Canyon Culvert	1938	concrete box culvert	06
Santa Cruz	04510	Mary Kane Canyon Culvert	1938	concrete box culvert	00
Santa Cruz	04511	Flux Canyon Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	01
Santa Cruz	04512	Stevens Canyon Culvert	1942	concrete box culvert	01
Santa Cruz	04513	Smith Canyon Culvert	1942	concrete box culvert	04
Santa Cruz	04514	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	06
Santa Cruz	04515	Culvert	1942	concrete box culvert	00
Santa Cruz	04516	Wood Canyon Culvert	1942	concrete box culvert	02
Santa Cruz	04519	Cienega Creek Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	08
Santa Cruz	04520	Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	02
Santa Cruz	04521	Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	02
Santa Cruz	04522	Dead Cow Wash Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	04
Santa Cruz	04523	Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	02
Santa Cruz	04524	Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	02
Santa Cruz	04525	Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	04
Santa Cruz	04526	Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	04
Santa Cruz	04527	Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	02
Santa Cruz	04691	Culvert	1949	concrete box culvert	02
Santa Cruz	04694	Arroyo Angulo Aguda Culvert	1930	concrete box culvert	12
Santa Cruz	04695	Rock Corral Canyon Culvert	1952	concrete box culvert	00
Santa Cruz	04696	Culvert	1952	concrete box culvert	04
Santa Cruz	04697	Culvert	1952	concrete box culvert	04
Santa Cruz	04699	Culvert	1932	concrete box culvert	08
Santa Cruz	04707	Culvert	1932	concrete box culvert	11
Santa Cruz	05768	Alamo Canyon Culvert	1949	concrete box culvert	03
Santa Cruz	05769	Pesquiera Canyon Culvert	1949	concrete box culvert	14
Santa Cruz	05771	Culvert	1951	concrete box culvert	02
Santa Cruz	05773	Calabasas Canyon Culvert	1951	concrete box culvert	03
Santa Cruz	05775	Caralampi Canyon Culvert	1951	concrete box culvert	03
Santa Cruz	06518	Nogales Wash Culvert	1936	concrete box culvert	19
Santa Cruz	06699	Ephraim Canyon Culvert	1950	concrete box culvert	07
Santa Cruz	08165	Elgin Bridge	1920	steel rigid-connected Warren pony truss	20
Santa Cruz	08166	Santa Cruz River Bridge	1917	concrete two-beam deck girder	90
Santa Cruz	08167	Nogales Wash Bridge	1931	concrete deck girder	47
Santa Cruz	08169	Santa Cruz River Bridge	1930	concrete slab	20
Santa Cruz	08170	Rio Rico Bridge	1960	prestressed concrete deck girder	04
Santa Cruz	08171	Portrero Creek Bridge	1931	concrete deck girder	45
Santa Cruz	08172	Wilson Road Bridge	1961	concrete slab	08
Santa Cruz	08173	Escalada Road Bridge	1950	steel I-beam stringer	11
Santa Cruz	08174	Escondido Crossing Road Bridge	1950	steel I-beam stringer	08
Santa Cruz	08176	Doe Street Bridge	1949	concrete slab	11
Santa Cruz	08327	Banks Street Bridge	1930	concrete deck girder	01

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number H page 213

County	Str No	Structure Name	Date	Superstructure	Score
Santa Cruz	09595	Western Avenue Culvert	1930	concrete box culvert	00
Santa Cruz	09596	Western Avenue Bridge	1954	concrete slab	00
Santa Cruz	09597	Bayze Street Culvert	1930	concrete box culvert	13
Santa Cruz	09907	Culvert	1931	concrete box culvert	14
Yavapai	00040	Johnson Canyon Bridge	1941	concrete slab	17
Yavapai	00042	Granite Creek Bridge	1922	concrete three-beam deck girder	61
Yavapai	00104	Wash Bridge	1934	concrete deck girder	16
Yavapai	00105	Granite Creek Bridge #1	1943	concrete slab	12
Yavapai	00106	Granite Creek Bridge #2	1943	concrete slab	12
Yavapai	00133	Wash Bridge	1919	concrete slab	19
Yavapai	00239	Model Creek Bridge	1935	concrete slab	17
Yavapai	00240	Wash Bridge	1934	concrete slab	16
Yavapai	00246	Kirkland Creek Bridge	1934	concrete deck girder	21
Yavapai	00289	Meath Wash Bridge	1932	concrete slab	20
Yavapai	00382	Agua Fria River Bridge	1963	welded steel deck girder	44
Yavapai	00385	Whipple Overpass	1952	steel I-beam stringer	29
Yavapai	00389	Ash Creek Bridge	1954	concrete slab	20
Yavapai	00393	Lynx Creek Bridge	1953	concrete slab	19
Yavapai	00400	Drake Overpass	1953	steel I-beam stringer	18
Yavapai	00428	Cienega Creek Bridge	1954	steel I-beam stringer	16
Yavapai	00440	Ash Fork Overpass	1955	concrete slab	12
Yavapai	00457	Partridge Creek Bridge	1955	steel I-beam stringer	12
Yavapai	00469	Whipple Overpass	1956	concrete slab	29
Yavapai	00482	Granite Creek Bridge	1956	steel I-beam stringer	19
Yavapai	00483	Hell Canyon Bridge	1954	steel rigid-connected cantilevered deck truss	48
Yavapai	00505	Verde River Bridge	1961	steel I-beam stringer	12
Yavapai	00536	Stoneman Lake Road Overpass	1958	concrete slab	05
Yavapai	00548	Black Canyon Wash Bridge	1959	concrete slab	16
Yavapai	00585	Cordes Junction Underpass	1960	steel I-beam stringer	15
Yavapai	00591	Big Bug Creek Bridge	1960	steel I-beam stringer	14
Yavapai	00633	Sedona Road Overpass	1961	concrete slab	19
Yavapai	00652	McGuireville Underpass	1961	steel I-beam stringer	15
Yavapai	00653	Dry Beaver Creek Bridge	1961	steel I-beam stringer	14
Yavapai	00654	Dry Beaver Creek Bridge	1961	steel I-beam stringer	14
Yavapai	00736	Dry Beaver Creek Bridge	1962	steel I-beam stringer	24
Yavapai	00749	Badger Springs Road Overpass	1963	concrete slab	06
Yavapai	00750	Badger Springs Road Overpass	1963	concrete slab	10
Yavapai	00751	Bloody Basin Overpass	1963	concrete slab	10
Yavapai	00753	Dugas Road Overpass	1963	concrete slab	12
Yavapai	00754	Ash Creek Bridge	1963	concrete slab	26
Yavapai	00758	Black Canyon Bridge	1963	welded steel deck girder	48
Yavapai	00766	Agua Fria River Bridge	1952	steel I-beam stringer	28
Yavapai	00780	Matthie Overpass	1963	steel I-beam stringer	10
Yavapai	00781	Wilbur Canyon Bridge	1963	welded steel deck girder	49

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number H page 214

County	Str No	Structure Name	Date	Superstructure	Score
Yavapai	01039	Big Bug Creek Bridge	1951	steel I-beam stringer	18
'avapai	01042	Granite Creek Bridge	1956	steel I-beam stringer	19
/avapai	01080	Dugas Road Overpass	1963	concrete slab	12
Yavapai	01081	Ash Creek Bridge	1963	concrete slab	09
Yavapai	01489	Granite Creek Bridge	1921	concrete deck girder	58
Yavapai	01508	Wash Bridge	1932	concrete slab	23
Yavapai	01548	Whipple Overpass	1956	concrete slab	29
Yavapai	01577	Paulden Underpass	1961	steel plate deck girder	19
Yavapai	03220	Turkey Creek Bridge	1950	steel I-beam stringer	20
Yavapai	03221	Bridge	1950	concrete slab	11
Yavapai	03222	Bridge	1950	concrete slab	11
Yavapai	03223	Middleton Creek Bridge	1950	concrete slab	08
Yavapai	03224	Poland Creek Bridge	1950	steel I-beam stringer	13
Yavapai	03289	Little Pine Creek Bridge	1952	concrete slab	11
Yavapai	03319	Groom Creek Bridge	1952	concrete slab	00
Yavapai	03321	Mescal Gulch Bridge	1959	concrete slab	00
Yavapai	03381	Little Hell Canyon Bridge	1923	steel rigid-connected Warren deck truss	82
Yavapai	04239	Culvert	1936	concrete box culvert	04
Yavapai	04269	Chaparral Wash Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	04
Yavapai	04270	Green Gulch Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	03
Yavapai	04271	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	04
Yavapai	04272	Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	06
Yavapai	04273	Clipper Wash Culvert	1954	concrete box culvert	06
Yavapai	04274	Alberson Wash Culvert	1953	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	04275	Government Wash Culvert	1952	concrete box culvert	02
Yavapai	04336	Culvert	1938	concrete box culvert	15
Yavapai	04337	Culvert	1939	concrete box culvert	18
Yavapai	04338	Culvert	1939	concrete box culvert	16
Yavapai	04339	Culvert	1939	concrete box culvert	16
Yavapai	04340	Sols Wash Culvert	1955	concrete box culvert	06
Yavapai	04341	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	14
Yavapai	04342	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	15
Yavapai	04343	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	16
Yavapai	04344	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	17
Yavapai	04345	Culvert	1951	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	04346	Culvert	1951	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	04347	Culvert	1951	concrete box culvert	09
Yavapai	04348	Culvert	1951	concrete box culvert	10
Yavapai	04792	Jones Gulch Culvert	1932	concrete box culvert	26
Yavapai	04794	Culvert	1926	concrete box culvert	18
Yavapai	04795	Culvert	1933	concrete box culvert	07
Yavapai	04796	Poplar Wash Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	11
Yavapai	04797	Culvert	1940	concrete box culvert	16
Yavapai	04799	Government Draw Culvert	1952	concrete box culvert	12

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number H page 215

County	Str No	Structure Name	Date	Superstructure	Score
Yavapai	04800	Target Range Wash Culvert	1957	concrete box culvert	09
Yavapai	04806	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	04807	Limestone Canyon Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	04808	Culvert	1932	concrete box culvert	11
Yavapai	04979	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	04980	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	04981	Culvert	1959	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	04983	Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	04985	Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	03
Yavapai	04986	Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	04988	Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	04991	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	07
Yavapai	04992	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	04993	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	07
Yavapai	04994	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	04995	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	07
Yavapai	04996	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	09
Yavapai	04997	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	06
Yavapai	04998	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	06
Yavapai	04999	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	06
Yavapai	05000	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	05001	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	07
Yavapai	05002	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	07
Yavapai	05003	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	05004	Culvert	1963	concrete box culvert	07
Yavapai	05061	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	05062	Bias Canyon Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	05063	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	05064	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	05065	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	05120	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	00
, Yavapai	05121	Christina Draw Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	05122	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	05123	Oak Wash Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	05187	Culvert	1935	concrete box culvert	06
Yavapai	05188	Culvert	1935	concrete box culvert	06
Yavapai	05194	Culvert	1938	concrete box culvert	17
Yavapai	05195	Sheephead Canyon Culvert	1938	concrete box culvert	16
Yavapai	05747	Culvert	1950	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	05749	Culvert	1952	concrete box culvert	02
Yavapai	05751	Culvert	1963	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	05756	Culvert	1957	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	05757	Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	05758	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	00

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number H page 216

County	Str No	Structure Name	Date	Superstructure	Score
Yavapai	05759	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	06036	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	09
Yavapai	06042	Willow Creek Bridge	1954	concrete slab	12
Yavapai	06711	Culvert	1955	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	06768	Bottleneck Wash Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	10
Yavapai	06791	Orme Road Overpass	1963	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	06827	Copper Creek Culvert	1934	concrete arch culvert	34
Yavapai	06828	Little Hell Canyon Culvert	1951	concrete arch culvert	15
Yavapai	06857	Culvert	1948	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	07754	Culvert	1936	concrete box culvert	10
Yavapai	07755	Culvert	1936	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	07756	Culvert	1936	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	07757	Culvert	1936	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	08216	Crookton Overpass	1956	steel I-beam stringer	17
Yavapai	08218	Eightmile Creek Bridge	1931	concrete slab	17
Yavapai	08219	Pineveta Canyon Bridge	1930	concrete slab	23
Yavapai	08220	Lynx Creek Bridge	1935	concrete slab	01
Yavapai	08221	Bumble Bee Creek Bridge	1936	steel I-beam stringer	35
Yavapai	08227	Walnut Grove Bridge	1924	steel rigid-connected Camelback through truss	66
Yavapai	08228	Wash Bridge	1935	timber stringer	17
Yavapai	08229	Wash Bridge	1935	steel I-beam stringer	12
Yavapai	08230	Wash Bridge	1926	steel I-beam stringer	12
Yavapai	08231	Pine Creek Bridge	1936	concrete slab	06
Yavapai	08232	Wash Bridge	1932	concrete slab	12
Yavapai	08233	Hackberry Creek Bridge	1936	steel I-beam stringer	16
Yavapai	08234	Antelope Creek Bridge	1937	steel I-beam stringer	07
Yavapai	08235	Wash Bridge	1935	steel I-beam stringer	17
Yavapai	08236	Verde River Bridge	1923	concrete filled spandrel arch	64
Yavapai	08242	Sycamore Canyon Bridge	1930	concrete deck girder	12
Yavapai	08243	Boulder Canyon Bridge	1930	concrete deck girder	15
Yavapai	08244	Sally May Wash Bridge	1945	steel I-beam stringer	08
Yavapai	08246	Yellow Jacket Creek Bridge	1961	steel I-beam stringer	09
Yavapai	08248	Green Gulch Bridge	1935	concrete slab	10
Yavapai	08249	Cordes Bridge	1922	concrete three-beam deck girder	61
Yavapai	08250	Wash Bridge	1955	concrete slab	00
Yavapai	08251	Wash Bridge	1955	concrete slab	00
Yavapai	08252	Big Bug Creek Bridge	1927	steel I-beam stringer	13
Yavapai	08253	Miller Creek Bridge	1950	steel I-beam stringer	08
Yavapai	08254	Oak Wash Bridge	1939	steel I-beam stringer	10
Yavapai	08255	Dead Mule Wash Bridge	1939	steel I-beam stringer	10
Yavapai	08256	Lynx Creek Bridge	1922	concrete filled spandrel arch	57
Yavapai	08257	Butterfield Road Bridge	1929	concrete slab	12
Yavapai	08488	Broadway Bridge	1917	concrete slab	51
Yavapai	08550	Willis Street Bridge	1936	concrete deck girder	45

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number H page 217

County	Str No	Structure Name	Date	Superstructure	Score
Yavapai	08625	Mescal Gulch Bridge	1930	concrete slab	28
Yavapai	08658	Pima Street Bridge	1935	steel I-beam stringer	20
Yavapai	08698	Paar Drive Bridge	1942	steel I-beam stringer	08
Yavapai	08699	Whipple Street Bridge	1923	concrete slab	24
Yavapai	08700	Goodwin Street Bridge	1935	concrete deck girder	01
Yavapai	08701	Carleton Street Bridge	1940	concrete deck girder	11
Yavapai	08702	Aubrey Street Bridge	1935	concrete deck girder	16
Yavapai	08703	Plaza Drive Culvert	1950	concrete box culvert	06
Yavapai	08704	Country Club Circle Culvert	1951	concrete box culvert	06
Yavapai	08705	Highland Avenue Bridge	1936	concrete slab	11
Yavapai	08716	Wash Bridge	1930	concrete slab	22
Yavapai	08741	Walnut Creek Bridge	1913	steel rigid-connected Pratt through truss	69
Yavapai	09092	Potts Creek Bridge #4	1933	concrete deck girder	05
Yavapai	09093	Miller Creek Bridge #2	1924	concrete slab	13
Yavapai	09094	Gurley Street Bridge	1924	steel I-beam stringer	17
Yavapai	09100	Oak Creek Bridge	1962	steel I-beam stringer	10
Yavapai	09102	Oak Creek Bridge	1935	concrete slab	13
Yavapai	09105	Willow Creek Bridge	1935	steel I-beam stringer	01
Yavapai	09106	Mint Wash Bridge	1937	concrete slab	04
Yavapai	09107	Williamson Valley Wash Bridge	1940	steel I-beam stringer	27
Yavapai	09108	Willow Creek Bridge	1935	steel I-beam stringer	01
Yavapai	09109	Skull Valley Wash Bridge	1961	concrete slab	08
Yavapai	09110	Copper Basin Wash Bridge	1957	concrete slab	14
Yavapai	09111	Skull Valley Wash Bridge	1957	concrete slab	16
Yavapai	09114	Wash Bridge	1937	concrete slab	01
Yavapai	09387	Agua Fria River Bridge	1951	steel I-beam stringer	37
Yavapai	09452	Gardner Wash Culvert	1958	concrete box culvert	03
Yavapai	09453	Skull Valley Underpass	1961	steel plate deck girder	11
Yavapai	09454	Dead Mule Wash Culvert	1958	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	09455	Casa Negra Wash Culvert	1958	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	09456	Culvert	1958	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	09457	Culvert	1958	concrete box culvert	00
Yavapai	09458	Black Canyon Culvert	1951	concrete box culvert	04
Yavapai	09459	Cottonwood Canyon Culvert	1950	concrete box culvert	06
Yavapai	09460	Ash Creek Culvert	1952	concrete box culvert	05
Yavapai	09461	Moonville Creek Culvert	1952	concrete box culvert	05
Yavapai	09462	Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	06
Yavapai	09463	Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	05
Yavapai	09464	Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	04
Yavapai	09465	Culvert	1947	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	09466	Culvert	1938	steel multiplate culvert	07
Yavapai	09471	Culvert	1963	concrete box culvert	02
Yavapai	09472	Bear Canyon Bridge	1960	steel I-beam stringer	11
Yavapai	09473	Government Canyon Bridge	1951	concrete slab	08

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number H page 218

County	Str No	Structure Name	Date	Superstructure	Score
Yavapai	09474	Perkinsville Bridge	1913	steel rigid-connected Pratt through truss	80
Yavapai	09602	Railroad Overpass	1961	concrete rigid frame	01
Yavapai	09622	Deception Gulch Culvert	1942	concrete box culvert	11
Yavapai	09623	Mescal Gulch Culvert	1942	concrete box culvert	11
Yavapai	09624	Main Street Culvert	1935	concrete box culvert	17
Yavapai	09625	Main Street Culvert	1935	concrete box culvert	08
Yavapai	09719	Culvert	1951	concrete box culvert	13
Yavapai	09786	Potts Creek Bridge	1925	steel I-beam stringer	12
Yavapai	09787	Park Avenue Culvert	1935	concrete box culvert	06
Yavapai	09788	Sixth Street Culvert	1922	concrete box culvert	11
Yavapai	09789	Sixth Street Culvert	1950	concrete box culvert	04
Yavapai	abd.	Hell Canyon Bridge	1923	concrete two-beam deck girder	83
Yuma	00303	Wash Bridge	1927	concrete slab	28
Yuma	00343	Wellton Mohawk Canal Bridge	1950	concrete deck girder	17
Yuma	00486	Colorado River Bridge	1956	steel plate deck girder	40
Yuma	00487	Yuma Canal Bridge	1956	steel I-beam stringer	18
Yuma	00504	Gila Canal Bridge	1957	concrete deck girder	19
Yuma	00583	Castle Dome Wash Bridge	1961	concrete slab	15
Yuma	00615	16th Street Overpass	1951	steel I-beam stringer	18
Yuma	00681	Dateland Overpass	1962	concrete slab	19
Yuma	00682	Dateland Overpass	1962	concrete slab	19
Yuma	00683	Aztec Overpass	1962	concrete slab	12
Yuma	00684	Aztec Overpass	1962	concrete slab	12
Yuma	00685	Spot Overpass	1962	concrete slab	12
Yuma	00686	Spot Overpass	1962	concrete slab	12
Yuma	00784	Mohawk Overpass	1963	concrete deck girder	08
Yuma	00785	Mohawk Overpass	1963	concrete deck girder	08
Yuma	01565	Wash Bridge	1927	concrete slab	13
Yuma	01566	Dublin Wash Bridge	1927	concrete slab	30
Yuma	05006	Culvert	1957	concrete box culvert	00
Yuma	05007	Culvert	1957	concrete box culvert	00
Yuma	05008	Culvert	1963	concrete box culvert	00
Yuma	05024	Culvert	1961	concrete box culvert	03
Yuma	05251	Culvert	1955	concrete box culvert	00
Yuma	05253	Culvert	1955	concrete box culvert	00
Yuma	05255	Culvert	1955	concrete box culvert	01
Yuma	05256	Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	01
Yuma	05257	San Cristobal Wash Culvert	1955	concrete box culvert	02
Yuma	05258	San Cristobal Wash Culvert	1962	concrete box culvert	02
Yuma	05259	Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	00
Yuma	05261	Canyon Diablo Culvert	1956	concrete box culvert	00
Yuma	06714	Culvert	1929	concrete box culvert	10
Yuma	07620	Mohawk Lateral Bridge	1952	timber stringer	05
Yuma	07876	Fortuna Wash Bridge	1934	steel I-beam stringer	28

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number H page 219

County	Str No	Structure Name	Date	Superstructure	Score
Yuma	08342	Wellton-Mohawk Canal Bridge	1956	steel I-beam deck girder	19
Yuma	08344	Salinity Canal Bridge	1963	timber stringer	06
Yuma	08368	Central Canal Bridge	1950	timber stringer	13
Yuma	08405	Culvert	1949	concrete box culvert	13
Yuma	08406	Ligurta Underpass	1949	steel I-beam stringer	43
Yuma	08408	Wash Bridge	1931	concrete deck girder	50
Yuma	08409	Wellton-Mohawk Canal Bridge	1950	concrete deck girder	22
Yuma	08410	Ligurta Wash Bridge	1931	concrete deck girder	47
Yuma	08411	Wash Bridge	1930	concrete slab	22
Yuma	08412	Culvert	1949	concrete box culvert	14
Yuma	08413	Culvert	1931	concrete box culvert	10
Yuma	08414	Culvert	1931	concrete box culvert	10
Yuma	08415	Culvert	1931	concrete box culvert	12
Yuma	08416	Culvert	1931	concrete box culvert	11
Yuma	08417	Culvert	1931	concrete box culvert	12
Yuma	08418	Culvert	1931	concrete box culvert	10
Yuma	08419	Culvert	1931	concrete box culvert	12
Yuma	08420	Culvert	1931	concrete box culvert	12
Yuma	08421	Culvert	1931	concrete box culvert	11
Yuma	08422	Culvert	1931	concrete box culvert	10
Yuma	08423	Los Angeles Avenue Bridge	1951	concrete slab	20
Yuma	08424	Wellton Overpass	1950	steel I-beam stringer	37
Yuma	08425	Culvert	1935	concrete box culvert	09
Yuma	08426	Culvert	1935	concrete box culvert	09
Yuma	08427	Culvert	1941	concrete box culvert	20
Yuma	08428	Culvert	1941	concrete box culvert	18
Yuma	08431	Owl Wash Culvert	1941	concrete box culvert	09
Yuma	08432	Culvert	1924	concrete box culvert	04
Yuma	08516	Central Canal Bridge	1950	timber stringer	00
Yuma	08533	Ocean-to-Ocean Bridge	1915	steel pin-connected Pennsylvania through truss	93
Yuma	09270	Southeast Drain Bridge	1952	concrete slab	10
Yuma	09271	Main Drain Bridge	1952	concrete slab	10
Yuma	09274	West Main Canal Bridge	1947	concrete slab	06
Yuma	09275	West Main Canal Culvert	1960	concrete box culvert	02
Yuma	09337	First Street Bridge	1935	concrete slab	04
Yuma	09338	Eighth Street Bridge	1935	concrete slab	03
Yuma	09489	Third Street Bridge	1935	concrete slab	03
Yuma	09491	Magnolia Avenue Bridge	1962	concrete slab	08
Yuma	abd.	Antelope Hill Bridge	1915	concrete two-beam deck girder	80
Yuma	abd.	McPhaul Bridge	1929	steel suspension bridge with rocker-type towers	91

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number I page 220

VEHICULAR BRIDGES IN ARIZONA

Major Bibliographic References

- Abbe, Donald. "Gillespie Dam Highway Bridge." National Register of Historic Places Registration Form, 1980.
- ______. "McPhaul Suspension Bridge." National Register of Historic Places Registration Form, 1980.

_____. "Navajo Steel Arch Highway Bridge." National Register of Historic Places Registration Form, 1980.

- ______. "Park Avenue Through Truss Highway Bridge." National Register of Historic Places Registration Form, 1981.
- Abbe, Donald, and Brevoort, Roger. "Needles Highway Bridge." Draft National Register of Historic Places Registration Form, n.d.
- Abbe, Donald, Roger Brevoort and Doug Kupel. "Cameron Suspension Bridge." National Register of Historic Places Registration Form, 1980.

"Aging Bridge Should Come Down." Tempe Daily News, 20 May 1990.

- Alexander, H.D. "Flagstaff-Fredonia Highway Contract Is Largest State Project." Arizona Highways, March 1931.
- "Among the People of the Casa Grande Valley." Arizona Republican, 27 November 1913.
- Analysis of Rigid Frame Concrete Bridges. Chicago: Portland Cement Association, 1935.

"The Apache Trail." Arizona, May 1916.

"Arizona and California Slowly Welded Together by Iron Bands." Yuma Morning Sun, 3 March 1915.

- "Arizona Eastern Bridge at Gila Has Lost Eight Spans." Arizona Republican, 22 January 1916.
- Arizona Good Roads Association. Illustrated Road Maps and Tour Book. Prescott: Arizona Good Roads Association, 1913 (Reprint Phoenix: Arizona Highways Magazine, 1978).
- Arizona Highway Department. "History of the Arizona Highway Department." Unpublished manuscript, 1939.
- "An Arizona Reservoir." San Francisco Chronicle, 13 May 1892.

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number | page 221

VEHICULAR BRIDGES IN ARIZONA

"Arizona Routes Will be Marked with United States Road Signs." Arizona Highways I:5 (August 1925).

- "Arizona's Greatest Highway Program Provided for in Budget of \$5,654,487 for Construction and Betterment." Arizona Highways III:10 (October 1927).
- "Arizona's Largest Steel Highway Bridge." Arizona Highways I:19 (December 1925).
- Armstrong, Ellis L., ed. *History of Public Works in the United States*, 1776-1976. Chicago: American Public Works Association, 1976.
- Atwood, B.M. "From Colorado River East through Gold Fields of Mohave County to the Parting of the Ways." Arizona Highways II:2 (February 1926).
- Baker, T. Lindsay. "Antelope Hill Highway Bridge." National Register of Historic Places Registration Form, 1978.
- ______. "Ocean-to-Ocean Highway Bridge." National Register of Historic Places Registration Form, 1978.

Barber, Frank. "Characteristics of Long-Span Concrete Bridges," Engineering Record 8 April 1911.

- Barnes, Will C. Arizona Place Names. Tucson: University of Arizona Press, 1960.
- Belasco, Warren J. Americans on the Road. Cambridge: MIT Press, 1979.
- Bennett, Ellsworth. "The Colorado River Spanned at Last." Arizona Highways IV:10 (October 1928).
- "Big Construction in Arizona. . . The Miami-Superior Highway." Arizona Builder & Contractor, December 1941.
- Blanchard, C.J. "Millions for Moisture: An Account of the Work of the U.S. Reclamation Service." *National Geographic*, April 1907.
- "Bridge Builders [at Yuma] Ready for Work." Yuma Morning Sun, 29 September 1914.
- "Bridge Site Located by Commercial Club." Yuma Morning Sun, 7 October 1914.
- "Bridging the Canyon." Arizona Highways III:11 (November 1927).
- "Bridging the Colorado." Engineering News-Record, 1 November 1928.
- "Bridging the Grand Canyon with a 600-Ft. Steel Arch." Engineering News-Record 100:1 (5 January 1928).
- Brinkley, Allan, et al., American History: A Survey. New York: McGraw-Hill, Inc., 1991.

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number | page 222

VEHICULAR BRIDGES IN ARIZONA

- "Broadway Route Brings Business to Border City." Tombstone Epitaph, 12 October 1939.
- Butler, John L. First Highways of America. Iola: Krause Publications, 1994.
- Butler, Merrill. "Repair of Tempe Concrete Arch Bridge Damaged by Settlement and Floor Expansion." Engineering News-Record 86:16 (21 April 1921).

Callahan, C.M. "Building Safety." Arizona Highways X111:8 (August 1937).

Calvin, Ross. *River of the Sun: Stories of the Storied Gila*. Albuquerque: University of New Mexico Press, 1946.

Carlson, Raymond. "Ten Years of Road Building." Arizona Highways XIV:1 (January 1938).

"City Bridges." Engineering Record, 3 June 1911.

City of Globe. Proceedings of the City Council of Globe. Globe City Hall, Globe, Arizona.

Cobb, Mrs. Lamar. "Arizona Highway Department." Arizona Highways V:4 (April 1929).

- Cochise County, Proceedings of the County Board of Supervisors. Located at Cochise County Courthouse, Bisbee, Arizona.
- Coconino County, Proceedings of the County Board of Supervisors. Located at Coconino County Courthouse, Flagstaff, Arizona.
- "Colorado River Bridge at Yuma." Yuma Morning Sun, 16 May 1915.

"Colorado River Bridge Dedicated." Engineering News-Record, 27 June 1929.

"Colorful Pageant Planned for Bridge Dedication." Arizona Highways V:4 (April 1929).

"Condition of Roads on the Arizona State Highway System." Arizona Highways I:1 (April 1925).

Corle, Edwin. The Gila: River of the Southwest. New York: Rinehart, 1951.

"Dam Is Most Imposing of Structures." Arizona Republican, 15 April 1915.

Davenport, Odessa. "Bridges from the Beginning." Arizona Highways XIII:10 (October 1937).

_____. "History-Making Bridges." Arizona Highways IV:4 (April 1928).

_____. "Queer Ways to Cross." Arizona Highways IV:7 (July 1928).

_____. "The Story Bridges Tell." Arizona Highways IV:3 (March 1928).

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number | page 223

VEHICULAR BRIDGES IN ARIZONA

Day, Stanley A. "First Link in Grand Canyon Highway Nears Completion." Arizona Highways VII:10 (October 1931).

"Dedicating Bridge at Parker." Arizona Republic, 18 July 1937.

"Dedication of Tempe Bridge Full of Color." Phoenix Gazette, 1 May 1933.

"Department Closes Brilliant Construction Year." Arizona Highways VII:7 (July 1931).

D'Luzanski, Marion L., and Perreault, William J. "1931 Tempe Bridge." National Register of Historic Places Registration Form, 1981.

Douglas, Ernest. "A Dream That Has Come True." Arizona, March 1911.

Dowell, Shelton G. "The Big Business of Road Building." Arizona Highways IX:9 (September 1933).

"Down the Gila." Arizona Republican, 22 February 1891.

"Driftwood at Hand: Great Damage on the Lower Gila." Arizona Republican, 28 February 1891.

Duberstein, Harry. "Inching on State Highways." Arizona Highways IV:12 (December 1928).

Elmer, Carlos. London Bridge in Pictures. Scottsdale: by the author, 1971.

"Examine Proposed Bridge Site." Arizona Builder & Contractor, September 1939.

"Executive Proclaims Holiday for Bridge Celebration." Yuma Examiner, 20 May 1915.

"Fallacy of Untreated Timber in Bridge Construction." Arizona Highways XI:8 (August 1935).

Faulk, Odie. Arizona: A Short History. Norman, Oklahoma: University of Oklahoma Press, 1970.

"Federal Aid on Roads an Investment Not Gratuity, Say Highway Officials." Arizona Highways II:1 (January 1926.

"Flood Crest Passes: Center St. Bridge to be Repaired Today." Arizona Republican, 24 February 1920.

Fraser, Clayton B. "Arizona Bridge Inventory." Report for Arizona Department of Transportation, 1987.

Freeman, Lewis R. "Bridging the Grand Canyon of Arizona." Travel, October 1929.

"From Yuma to Phoenix over Good Roads." Arizona Highways I:1 (April 1925).

Gardner, A.H. "The Cochise-Santa Cruz State Highways." Arizona Highways III:3 (March 1927).

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number | page 224

VEHICULAR BRIDGES IN ARIZONA

Gardner, A.H. "Roads in Wonderland." Arizona Highways III:12 (December 1927).

______. "Vast Bridged and Paved Network of Highways for Arizona Seen by Good Roads Booster." Arizona Highways III:10 (October 1927).

_____. "What the State Highway Means in Arizona." Arizona Highways II:8 (August 1926).

"The Gila Is Raging." Arizona Republican, 26 February 1891.

"Gila Pours Around Both [Florence] Bridge Ends." Arizona Republican, 24 December 1914.

- "Gila River Bridge near Gillespie Dam, Important Link in Phoenix-Yuma Highway, Open to Traffic." Arizona Highways III:10 (October 1927).
- "Gila Stubbornly Defies All Attempts to Get Line Across." Arizona Republican, 23 January 1916.

"Gila's Flood Highest Since Man's Memory." Arizona Republican, 25 December 1914.

Girand, J.B. "Arizona Roads." Arizona, July 1911.

"Good Roads Come Next." Bisbee Review, n.d., 1913.

"Good Roads in Arizona." Arizona, April 1916.

- Graham County, Proceedings of the County Board of Supervisors. Located at Graham County Courthouse, Safford, Arizona.
- Granger, Byrd Howell. Arizona's Names: Historical Places of Arizona. Tucson: Treasure Chest Publications, 1983.

Granger, Byrd Howell. X Marks the Place: Historical Names of Places in Arizona. Tucson: Falconer Publishing Company, 1983.

Grant, F.N. "Construction in District No. 2." Arizona Highways VIII:9 (September 1932).

Greenlee County, Proceedings of the County Board of Supervisors. Located at Greenlee County Courthouse, Clifton, Arizona.

"Guirey, F.M. "Awe-Inspiring Navajo Bridge Is One of Arizona's Most Scenic Attractions." Arizona Builder and Contractor, June 1941.

Hammond, George. "The Business Phase of the Arizona Good Roads Association's Highway Bill." Arizona Highways II:9 (September 1926).

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number | page 225

VEHICULAR BRIDGES IN ARIZONA

Hankins, M.C. "Commission Awards Many Highway Contracts." Arizona Highways VII:5 (May 1931).

_____. "Why We Should Have Hard Surfaced Roads." Arizona Highways V:5 (May 1929).

Hardy, F.A. "Automobile Club of Arizona." Arizona, October 1924.

Hatcher, H.C. "Progress of Arizona Highway Department Since Adoption of Budget by Commission Assumes Large Proportions." Arizona Highways IV:3 (March 1928).

"Helping Halt Highway Death Toll." Arizona Highways XII:12 (December 1936).

Hewes, L.J. "The Future of Highway Construction." Arizona Highways II:2 (February 1926).

Hewes, L.J. "National Park Service Plans Road Improvements." Arizona Highways IV:3 (March 1928).

"Highway '80' Program Opens." Arizona Daily Star, 8 June 1933.

"Highway Bridge Engineering." Municipal and County Engineering, January 1923.

"History Is Made in Swinging [Yuma] Bridge." Yuma Morning Sun, 4 March 1915.

Hoffman, R.A. "The Artistic Element in Bridge Design." Arizona Highways IX:6 (June 1933).

_____. "Bridge Department Designs All Structures." Arizona Highways VII:7 (July 1931).

- _____. "Bridge Engineers Solve Critical Materials Problem." Arizona Builder & Contractor, March 1942.
- _____. "Bridges and Beautification." Arizona Highways X:11 (November 1934).
- ______. "Bridging the Grand Canyon of Arizona: The Highest Highway Bridge in the World." Arizona Highways IV:11 (November 1928).
- _____. "Building the Mormon Flat Bridge." Arizona Highways I:3 (June 1925).
- _____. "Closing the Arch of the Grand Canyon Bridge." Arizona Highways IV:10 (October 1928).
- _____. "Closing the Span of the New Grand Canyon Bridge." Badger Highways, December 1928.
- _____. "Days of Tempe Bridge Are Numbered." Arizona Highways I:2 (May 1925).
- ______. "Grand Canyon Bridge Opens New Route Across Greatest of All Natural Barriers." Arizona Highways V:5 (May 1929).

_____. "Kirkland Creek Bridge Built Despite Obstacle and Delays." Arizona Highways I:4 (July 1925).

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number | page 226

VEHICULAR BRIDGES IN ARIZONA

- Hoffman, R.A. "Lack of Finances Held Responsible for Washing Away of Bridges in Flood Times." Arizona Highways III:1 (January 1927).
- ______. "Last Panel Placed in Steel Arch Bridge over the Grand Canyon at Lee's Ferry." Southwest Contractor, 28 October 1928.

______. "Planned Bridge at Safford to be of Unusual Length." Arizona Builder & Contractor, May 1940.

_____. "Tempe Bridge Soon to be Ready for Traffic." Arizona Highways VII:6 (June 1931).

_____. "Three of a Kind in Bridges." Arizona Builder & Contractor, August 1941.

Holmes, Howard M. "Economy and Efficiency in Modern Highway Bridge Building." *Engineering News*, 16 February 1922.

"Hundreds Gather for Dedication of Bridge over Little Colorado." St. John's Observer, 10 October 1936.

- Hunt, George W.P. "Highway Financing Is an Acute Problem in Arizona." Arizona Highways II:2 (February 1926).
- Hutchins, W.R. "All Highway Contracts Now Compel Use of Arizona Labor." Arizona Highways VII:2 (February 1931).
- _____. "Hardships Encountered in Bridging the Grand Canyon." Arizona Highways V:6 (June 1929).
 - ______. "Route Study from Phoenix to Salt Lake City, via New Bridge." *Arizona Highways* IV:10 (October 1928).
- _____. "Through Southern Arizona over the Borderland Route." Arizona Highways I:4 (July 1925).
- "Issue Call for Bids on Bridge Materials." Arizona Builder & Contractor, June 1941.
- Jackson, Donald C. Great American Bridges and Dams. Washington, D.C.: Preservation Press, 1988.
- Jardine, W.M. "Cooperative Road Building by State and National Governments." Arizona Highways III:3 (March 1927).
- Jones, Percy. "Location of New Globe-Springerville Highway Keeps Road at Lower Levels." Arizona Highways VII:2 (February 1931).

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number | page 227

VEHICULAR BRIDGES IN ARIZONA

"Joyful Crowds Swarm to Yuma from Many Points." Yuma Examiner, 24 May 1915.

Kelly, Bob. "Inmates Gave Bridge Crew Exciting Time." Tempe Daily News, 1 December 1980.

Kelly, Susan Croce. Route 66: The Highway and Its People. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1988.

Ketchum, Milo S. The Design of Highway Bridges. New York: McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1908.

King, Rex. "They Gave Us the C.C.C." Arizona Highways XI:11 (November 1935).

Lane, W.W. "Analysis [of] Arizona Highway System." Arizona Highways I:7 (October 1925).

_____. "Figures and What They Tell." Arizona Highways VI:2 (February 1930).

_____. "Report of Maintenance, Conditions and Methods of the Arizona Highway System." Arizona Highways IV:1 (January 1928).

Lashmet, L.C. "Designing the Grand Canyon Bridge." Arizona Highways III:12 (December 1927).

Leeson, R.V. "Concrete Bridges." Transactions of Kansas Engineering Society, 1912.

Lewis, Tom. Divided Highways: Building the Interstate Highways, Transforming American Life. New York: Penguin Books, 1997.

"Long-Span Steel-Arch Bridge Across Colorado River." Engineering News, 6 April 1916.

Luten, Daniel B. "Arch Design; Specialization And Patents." *Journal of the Western Society of Engineers* XVII: 7 (September 1912).

MacDonald, Thomas H. "Bridge Patent Litigation in Iowa." The Iowa Engineer, January 1918.

- Maricopa County. Maricopa County Board of Supervisors' Record. Located at Maricopa County Courthouse, Phoenix, Arizona.
- McBride, I. Perle. "The Arizona Highway Department: The Past, Present and Future." Arizona Highways IV:1 (January 1928).

McClintock, James H. "Crossing the Mighty Colorado." Arizona Highways IV:10 (October 1928).

_____. "The Genesis of Arizona Highways." Arizona Highways I:3 (June 1925).

_____. "Long Trails in Arizona." Arizona Highways, January-February 1921.

McGee, W.J. "The Old Yuma Trail." National Geographic, March 1901.

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number | page 228

VEHICULAR BRIDGES IN ARIZONA

McKeever, H.J. "Road Building in Retrospect." Arizona Highways V:4 (April 1929).

McKenzie, Claude W. "Wanderers Go to Work: Remarkable Accomplishments of Forest Service with Transient Problem Gives Arizona Permanent Benefits." *Arizona Highways* XII:6 (June 1936).

"Mesa Underpass." Arizona Builder & Contractor, July 1940.

Miller, E.V. "Arizona's New Highway Program." Arizona Highways IX:8 (August 1933).

_____. "Details of Construction Fall to Plans Division." Arizona Highways VII:7 (July 1931).

Morrison, C.G. "Grand Canyon–Old Trails Highway." Arizona Highways V:5 (May 1929).

Mott, Dorothy Challis. "Arizona Boundary Lines Close In." Arizona Highways X:2 (February 1934).

Murdock, John R. "Fifty Years from the Covered Wagon." Arizona Highways IX:5 (May 1933).

- "National Park and Forest Roads Are Greatly Improved During 1931." Arizona Highways VIII:2 (February 1932).
- Navajo County, Proceedings of the County Board of Supervisors. Located at Navajo County Courthouse, Holbrook, Arizona.
- "New Bridge Across Salt River and the Country Which It Will Open Up." Arizona Highways IX:9 (September 1933).
- "New Bridges -- Highway Dept." Arizona Builder & Contractor, October 1939.
- "New Prizes for Motor Carriage Competitions," Scientific American 73:40 (20 July 1895).

"New Road Means Much to Northern Arizona." Arizona, January 1920.

"New Span Rising Above Salt River." Arizona Highways X:3 (March 1934).

- "New State Bridge over Gila River." Arizona Republican, 2 August 1927.
- "New Traffic Link Spans the Grand Canyon." Construction Methods, January 1929.
- Nichols, W.C. "Failure of Lyman Dam, Arizona." Engineering News 73:16.
- "Novel Method of Erection Adopted in Raising Longest Highway Arch Span." *Engineering Record* 74:20 (11 November 1916).

O'Connell, T.S. "Highways in Review." Arizona Highways XIII:1 (January 1937).

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number | page 229

VEHICULAR BRIDGES IN ARIZONA

O'Connell, T.S. "Millions to Build Arizona Highways." Arizona Highways XI:2 (February 1935).

"Official Program of the Dedication of Grand Canyon Bridge, Arizona, June 14, 15, 1929." N.p., 1929.

"Officials Hope for Colorado Bridge." Arizona Builder & Contractor, December 1939.

Olmstead, Frank M. Report on Gila River Flood Control in Graham County, Arizona, and Hydrography on the Mountain Watershed of That Stream in Arizona and New Mexico. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Department of the Interior, 1917.

"Open Lynx Creek Bridge to Motorists." Prescott Courier, 19 October 1922.

- "Phoenix-Globe-Rice via Apache Trail and over the Superior-Miami Highway." Arizona Highways I:2 (May 1925).
- Pinal County, Proceedings of the County Board of Supervisors. Located at Pinal County Courthouse, Florence, Arizona.

Plowden, David. Bridges: The Spans of North America. New York: Viking Press, 1974.

Pope, Albert A. "Automobiles and Good Roads," Munsey's Magazine 29:168 (May 1903).

"Pouring Concrete for [Yuma] Bridge Piers." Yuma Morning Sun, 12 December 1914.

"The Present Status of Reinforced Concrete Bridges," Engineering Record 13 August 1910.

"The Raging Elements." Arizona Republican, 19 February 1891.

- Rath, A.F. "Completion of the New Suspension Bridge Marks the Passage of Dangerous Crossing." Arizona Highways V:12 (December 1929).
- _____. "Engineering Highway 60." Arizona Highways XI:2 (February 1935).

_____. "Highway 60 Moves Northward." Arizona Highways X:7 (July 1934).

- _____. "New Bridge Across Salt River and the Country Which It Will Open." Arizona Highways IX:9 (September 1933).
- _____. "Progress and Development of Arizona Roads." Arizona Highways XV:6 (June 1939).

Reed, Howard S. "Shall We lose 'The Apache Trail'?" Arizona, November 1920.

"The Reinforced-Concrete Bridge at Tempe, Arizona." Engineering News 67:13 (28 March 1912).

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number | page 230

VEHICULAR BRIDGES IN ARIZONA

"Rice Through the Indian Agencies East to the New Mexico State Line." Arizona Highways I:3 (June 1925).

"Road Building Activity Increases in Arizona." Arizona Builder & Contractor, March 1941.

"Road Building Sets Record for Employment." Arizona Highways VII:10 (October 1931).

"Road Construction Projects Completed Since July 1 and Others Now Under Construction, Call for Large Expenditure." Arizona Highways V:10 (October 1929).

Rollings, Willard. "Chevelon Creek Bridge." National Register of Historic Places Registration Form, 1981.

"Salt River Booming." Arizona Republican, 19 February 1891.

"Salute for Governor Opens Ceremonies to Dedicate New [Tempe] Bridge." Arizona Republic, 30 April 1933.

"San Carlos Region Oldest Reclamation Project in State." Citizen, 11 August 1921.

"Separating Railroad and Highway." Arizona Highways X:3 (March 1934).

"Seventeen Hundred Foot Bridge over the Gila near Gillespie Dam is Opened for Use." Arizona Republican, 1 August 1927.

Shaffer, George. "District No. 1: Oak Creek Canyon Highway." Arizona Highways VIII:10 (October 1932).

_____. "The New Prescott-Phoenix Highway." Arizona Highways I:4 (July 1925).

Smith, Gusse Thomas. "Hyphens on the Highway." Arizona Highways XVII:9 (September 1941).

_____. "The New Old Apache Trail." The Critic, n.d.

Sourwine, J.A. "Erection of Old Trails Bridge over Colorado River." Engineering News 75:22 (1 June 1916).

"Southern Pier of Bridge over Gila at Sacaton Gives Away." Arizona Republican, 21 January 1916.

- State of Arizona, Arizona Department of Transportation. Structure Inventory and Appraisal Records.
- State of Arizona, State Engineer. Fifth Biennial Report of the State Engineer to the Governor of the State of Arizona: 1920-1922. Phoenix: Republican Print Shop, 1922.

______. Fourth Biennial Report of the State Engineer to the Governor of the State of Arizona: 1918-1920. Phoenix: Republican Print Shop, 1921.

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number | page 231

VEHICULAR BRIDGES IN ARIZONA

State of Arizona, State Engineer. Second Report of the State Engineer to the State Highway Commission: 1914-15 and 1915-16. Phoenix: The McNeil Company, 1916.

_____. Seventh Biennial Report of the State Engineer to the Governor of the State of Arizona: 1924-1926. Phoenix: Kelly Print, 1926.

______. Sixth Biennial Report of the State Engineer to the Governor of the State of Arizona: 1922-1924. Phoenix: Manufacturing Stationers, Inc., 1924.

______. Third Biennial Report of the State Engineer to the Governor and Commission of State Institutions: 1916-1918. Phoenix: Arizona State Press, 1918.

- State of Arizona, Arizona State Highway Commissions. "Proceedings." Located at Arizona Department of Transportation, Phoenix, Arizona.
- "Steel Arch Highway Bridge Across Colorado River." Engineering News-Record, 1 November 1928.

Steinman, David. "Bridges." Scientific American 192 (November 1954).

"Strange Reason Behind Success of Tanner Construction Co." Arizona Builder & Contractor, September 1939.

"Strike Halts Work on Phoenix Underpass." Arizona Builder & Contractor, November 1939.

Sullivan, W.A. "The Most Discussed Highway." Arizona Highways XI:6 (June 1935).

"Superhighway Route Through State Outlined." Arizona Republican, 13 October 1933.

Taylor, A.S. "Bridging the Colorado Across Marble Gorge." Compressed Air Magazine 23:10 (October 1928).

Theisen, Earl. "History of Highway Transportation." Arizona Highways XIII:2-3 (February-March 1937).

- Tiller, Everett. "Opening of the Superior-Miami Highway." Arizona, April 1922.
- Topeka Bridge & Iron Company, Reinforced Concrete Bridges: Luten Patents Owned by National Bridge Company. Topeka, Kansas: D.B. Luten, 1908.
- Towle, John W. "The Erection of the Yuma, Arizona, Bridge over the Colorado River." Arizona Highways IV:7 (July 1928).

Town of Miami. Proceedings of the Town Council of Miami. Miami Town Hall, Miami, Arizona.

"Transportation Across the Colorado River." Arizona Highways XIII:10 (October 1937).

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number | page 232

VEHICULAR BRIDGES IN ARIZONA

Trimble, Marshall. Arizona: A Panoramic History of a Frontier State. Garden City, New York: Doubleday and Company, Inc., 1977.

Trimble, Marshall. Roadside History of Arizona. Missoula: Montana Press Publishing Company, 1986.

"Tucson Continues to Build." Tucson, June 1930.

"A Tumbling Tawny Waste of Water." Arizona Republican, 28 November 1905.

Tyrell, Henry Gratten. History of Bridge Engineering. Chicago: by the author, 1911.

"Unbalanced Thrust of Piers of the Tempe Bridge." Engineering News, 16 May 1912.

U.S. Congress, House. San Carlos Irrigation Project. Report 618 to Accompany H. 966, 68th Congress, 1st Session, 1915.

A Bill to Authorize a Report U pon the Necessity for Certain Bridges on the Navajo Indian Reservation, Arizona. H.R. 18379, 64th Congress, 2nd Session, 7 December 1916.

______. A Bill to Authorize a Report Upon the Necessity for the Construction of a Diversion Dam with a Bridge Superstructure across the Gila River on the Gila Bend Indian Reservation. H.R. 19240, 64th Congress, 2nd Session, 20 December 1916.

______. A Bill to Authorize a Report Upon the Necessity for the Construction of a Bridge on the Salt River Indian Reservation, Arizona. H.R. 20843, 64th Congress, 2nd Session, 9 February 1917.

______. A Bill to Authorize the Secretary of the Interior to Investigate the Necessity for Constructing Bridges on the White Mountain, or San Carlos, Indian Reservation, in the State of Arizona, and on the Yuma Indian Reservation, in the State of California, and for Other Purposes. H.R. 22720, 62nd Congress, 2nd Session, 30 March 1912.

U.S. Congress, Senate. A Bill Authorizing the Construction of the San Carlos Irrigation Project on the Gila River in Arizona, and for Other Purposes. S. 5078, 63rd Congress, 2nd Session, 27 March 1914.

______. A Bill Granting Lands to the State of Arizona for Construction and Maintenance of Roads, Highways and Bridges. S. 529, 63rd Congress, 1st Session, 8 April 1913.

______. A Bill to Provide for the Construction of a Bridge Across the Colorado River at or near Topock, Arizona. S. 4304, 63rd Congress, 2nd Session, 1914.

. Erosion and Overflow, Gila River, Ariz. Report 262 to Accompany S. 4655, 64th Congress, 1st Session, 1916.

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number | page 233

- Van Arsdall, L.B. "A Brief History of Bridge Building." The Colorado Engineers' Magazine, April 1917.
- Versey, John. "Arizona Had a Covered Bridge." Phoenix Gazette, 5 March 1969.
- Waddell, J.A.L. Bridge Engineering. London: John Wiley and Sons, 1916.
- Wagoner, Jay J. Arizona Territory 1863-1912: A Political History. (Tucson: University of Arizona Press, 1970.
- Wallis, Michael. Route 66: The Mother Road. New York: St. Martin's Press, 1990.
- Watkins, T.H. The Great Depression: America in the 1930s. Boston: Little, Brown Company, 1993.
- Weingroff, Richard F. "From Names to Numbers: The Origins of the U.S. Numbered Highway System," AASHTO Quarterly, Spring 1997.
- Wesch, W.P., and Hartford, F.D. "Report of the Cameron Bridge." Typewritten manuscript, 1941.
- Whitman, H.E.O. "Bridge Ceremony Marks Another Milestone in Man's Fight to Conquer Nature's Barriers." Arizona Highways V:5 (May 1929).
- "Wickenburg's New Safety Structures." Arizona Highways XIII:5 (May 1937).
- Wiley, William E. "White Water Creek Bridge." Arizona Highways XIII:9 (September 1937).
- Willys, Rufus K. Arizona: The History of a Frontier State. Phoenix: Hobsen and Herr, 1950.
- "The Winslow Underpass." Arizona Highways XIII:1 (January 1937).
- "WPA Building Highways." Arizona Highways XII:2 (February 1936).
- Wynkoop, James. "Fiesta to Mark Dedicatory Services Clifton-Springerville Highway." Arizona Highways II:4 (April 1926).
- Yavapai County, Proceedings of the County Board of Supervisors. Located at Yavapai County Courthouse, Prescott, Arizona.
- "Yuma Approves \$85,000 Bond Issue for Gila Bridge." Arizona Republican, 27 April 1927.
- "Yuma Bridge Called Unsafe, Is Closed Indefinitely." Arizona Republic, 22 February 1988.
- "Yuma Highway Completion Opens Fast Traffic Route." Arizona Highways VII:7 (July 1931).

National Register of Historic Places Continuation Sheet

section number | page 235

VEHICULAR BRIDGES IN ARIZONA

Inventory Forms

On the following pages are Historic Bridge Inventory forms for the structures that appear eligible for listing in the National Register. Included are bridges that were listed under the first Arizona Historic Bridge Inventory and those that appear eligible for listing under this current Inventory. The structures are organized in the same manner as the list in Section H: by Structure Number within each county.